

City of Concord Weekly City Manager Newsletter

August 3, 2012

ROUTE 3 CORRIDOR IMPROVEMENTS

Next week, new storm sewer infrastructure will continue to be installed on North State Street, between Palm Street and Call Street. Drainage construction in this area nears completion and the contractor will focus on continued road box excavation. A crew will continue to replace domestic water valves and possibly begin some light drainage work from Brook Street to Rumford Street. With the amount of road work occurring, traffic delays could be major at times. We encourage drivers to seek alternate routes whenever possible. As always, we thank the public for its continued patience during this busy construction season.



WATER STREET BRIDGE PAVING

Next week, Continental Paving will begin working on Water Street, removing the pavement and membrane off the bridge that goes over the railroad tracks between Gulf Street and South Main Street. Traffic will be reduced to one lane in each direction while the contractor completes this work. Depending on weather, the work should take approximately three weeks to complete.

PENACOOK WATER MAIN CLEANING & LINING

There will be a water main shutdown on Monday, August 6th, on Village and Washington Streets in Penacook, including Coral Street. The affected areas include all of Coral Street; Washington Street from Charles Street to Village Street; and Village Street from Washington Street to, and including, #219 Village Street. The water main will be shut down from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM.

HEALTH AND LICENSING OFFICER RECEIVES AWARD

The Association of Food and Drug Officials recently held its 117th Annual Workshop and Educational Conference. At the event, the City's Health and Licensing Officer, Gene Blake, was presented with the President's Award for Outstanding Service in recognition of his dedicated work and leadership. Congratulations Gene!



BEAVER MEADOW 1/2-PRICE MEMBERSHIP SALE



Thinking about becoming a member of Beaver Meadow Golf Course? Effective immediately, all 2012 memberships are half-price. It is a great time to become a member, as we are only half way through the 2012 season. There are different levels of memberships - several are under \$400 for the rest of the year.

Some of the benefits of membership at Beaver Meadow include 7-day advance tee times; the ability to play unlimited golf; participation in member-only events; special guest fees when you bring a friend to play; and the ability to play at a discount at Deerfield and Bethlehem Country Clubs.

For more information, call the Pro Shop at 228-8954 or visit www.beavermeadowgolf course.com.

NEXT WEEK'S LIBRARY ACTIVITIES

Family Story Time Wed., 8/8 @ 10:15 AM

Paws for Pages Wed., 8/8 @ 3:30 PM

Lego Club Thurs., 8/9 @ 3:30 PM



Weekly City Manager Newsletter Page 2

August 3, 2012







NATIONAL NIGHT OUT

AUGUST 7, 2012

National Night Out is America's night out against crime. This will be the 29th Annual National Night Out being held across the United States. The "Annual National Night Out Against Crime" is a community crime prevention program of the <u>National Association of Town Watch, Inc.</u> It is an annual event held throughout the United States to promote cooperation between the police and the community.

The Concord community is invited to be part of the National Night Out event this year to be held at **Rollins Park from 5:00-9:00 p.m.** The event will be sponsored by the Concord Police Department, Target and Concord Recreational Department, along with several other supporting agencies, businesses and community organizations who will be in attendance.



National Night Out is designed to:

- 1. Heighten crime and drug prevention awareness.
- 2. Generate support for, and participation in, local anti-crime programs.
- 3. Strengthen neighborhood spirit and police community partnerships.
- 4. Send a message to criminals letting them know that neighborhoods are organized and fighting back.

Concord will be participating in the traditional display of support by asking all area business and residents to turn on outdoor lights from 7 to 10 p.m. as a show of support to law enforcement and the objectives of the National Night Out program. Additionally, the above listed partners and departments will be celebrating with the community with a variety of events at Rollins Park to include food, music, bike safety, inflatable slide, animal displays, contests, youth activities, Touch-A-Truck program and information display tables.

The National Night Out Campaign traditionally involves citizens, law enforcement, city departments, civic groups, businesses, neighborhood organizations and local officials. We are looking to keep up with and exceed the national trend. If your organization would like to be involved, please contact the Concord Police Community Resource Unit at 225-8600 x 3738.